
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2017 ANNUAL REPORT 
 

  



 
 

Dear Wilderness Volunteers Supporters, 

2017 was another successful year for Wilderness Volunteers as we continued our work in public 
lands across the country. Thanks to our hard-working & adventurous volunteer participants and 
leaders, we were able to complete 44 service projects across the country! This work delivered 
tens of thousands of dollars of volunteer labor to land management agencies. 2017 was also a 
great year for Wilderness Volunteers development and expansion; we had our first WV intern 
and started the Victor Nathan Siwa Memorial Scholarship allowing us to promote youth 
involvement in conservation efforts across the country. This was also a monumental year for 
Wilderness Volunteers as we celebrated our 20th Anniversary. Wilderness Volunteers began in 
1997 and has completed an incredible amount of work between then and now, building a 
strong foundation to continue our work for many years to come. 

The necessity of volunteer work is just as important today as when we began 20 years ago. As 
public land visitation continues to skyrocket, more and more conservation work falls through 
the cracks due to shrinking budgets, staff cuts, and staff shortages. By getting volunteers in the 
field to complete these essential conservation efforts, Wilderness Volunteers facilitates the 
accessibility for outdoor recreation while lowering the adverse impacts of overuse, reducing 
erosion, improving watershed health, and improving wildlife habitat through planting native 
plants and removing invasive species.  

We could not do this without the amazing individuals who volunteer their time to protect the 
lands they love. A huge thank you goes out to all Wilderness Volunteers participants and 
leaders! You all are what make this work possible. An equal contributor to our successful year is 
the amazingly generous donors - individual, foundation, and corporate – who allow us to 
continue doing what we do best: volunteer! 

Wilderness Volunteers remains dedicated to our mission of stewardship of America's wild lands 
through organizing and promoting volunteer service in cooperation with public land agencies. 
We look forward to the next 20 years of service in public lands! 

 
 
Taryn Schreiner 
Program Manager 
Wilderness Volunteers



 
2017 Board of Directors 
 

Caroline Williams, President, CO Springs, CO 

Cheryl Walczak, Secretary, South Ogden, UT 

Rick Volpe, Treasurer, Harleysville, PA 

Lee Cooper, Tucson, AZ 

Peyton Hutton, Leesburg, VA 

Don Meaders, Albuquerque, NM 

Curtis Mobley, Sammamish, WA 

Patricia Olsson, Boise, ID 

2017 Projects 

• 44 weeklong service projects completed 
• Over 14,000 hours of volunteer service on protected lands 
• Over $338,000 in volunteer labor donated to public land agencies 
• Projects in 16 states across the country 

 
 

 
 
 



 
 
Some Impressive Statistics… 

• 57.2 miles of trail maintained/repaired  
• 7 miles of new trail built 
• 3.5 miles of trail removed/rehabilitated 
• 252 erosion controls built 
• 304 erosion controls maintained 
• 386 trees removed from trails 
• Moved over 66 tons of rock  

• 4 campsites maintained 
• 70 campsites removed/rehabilitated 
• 94 fire rings removed/rehabilitated 
• 34,762 invasive plants removed 
• 2,342 native plants planted 
• 4 miles surveyed for weeds 
• 0.12 miles archeological survey 

 
 

 

 

 

 



 
 

These collected stats for 2017 only begin to tell the story.   

Our volunteers hiked, backpacked and paddled for miles to get to and from work sites. They 
carried packs, food, tools, equipment and canoes, moved tons of materials, cleaned countless 
rocks & branches off trails, and removed innumerable pieces of trash from trails, forests and 
beaches, all while making it look easy. 

 

 

In addition to the physical work completed in 2017, each of our volunteers developed a deep 
personal connection to the area they visited while working to care for our public lands.  

These impactful wilderness experiences cultivate a sense of commitment to the land, creating 
wilderness advocates who will work for the protection and preservation of our wild lands for 
years to come. 

 

 
 
  



 
2017 Project Leaders 
 
Carter Bland 

Steve Breitbach 

Lee Cooper 

Steve Dorsett 

Bob Ellison 

Norm Feaster 

Bill Goolsby 

Edward Hill 

Susan Holling 

Tom Holling 

Ross Holloway 

Cass Hopkinson 

Peyton Hutton 

Benjamin Johnson 

Tom Kasper 

Maidie Kenney 

Andrew Kerr 

Misha Kokotovic 

Jerry Lehman  

Walter Mah  

Reed McDowell 

Dudley McIlhenny  

Dennis McKane 

John McLean 

James McLean 

Ann McNulty 

Don Meaders  

Ashely Northcutt 

Debbie Northcutt 

Gerald Norton 

Mary Powell 

Zoe Purtzer 

Chris Riccardo 

Chris Roberts 

Ruth Rosenstein 

Taryn Schreiner 

Bill Sheppard 

Zig Sondelski 

Chris Stearns 

Laura Sutherlin 

Aidalicia Swertferger  

Dean Twehues 

Cheryl Walczak 

Caroline Williams 

John Washo 

Kathleen Worley 

Jeff Wright 

Kathryne Zaborowski 

Linda Zeismer 

Karen Zietlow  

Tony Zimmer  



 
2017 Fiscal Summary 

Wilderness Volunteers utilizes all donations to advance our mission of stewardship of America's 
wild lands by organizing and promoting volunteer service in cooperation with public land 
agencies. 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 
Comments From the Field 

"Projects like this one are what sets Wilderness Volunteers apart from similar organizations. The 
focus on bringing like-minded outdoor enthusiasts together to work on improving a recreational 
area is a core proposition. This organization knows where the needs are, what needs to be done 
and how to go about tackling the job. Projects I've been involved in offer great value." 

-Thomas Leach, Wild and Scenic Salmon River, Salmon-Challis National Forest, ID  
(May 13th - 19th, 2017) 

"The remoteness and beauty of this rugged area was a real pleasure. There were many small 
moments in nature to appreciate, and the other Volunteers were wonderful to get to know."      

-Kyson Jacobson, Table Mountain Wilderness, Humboldt-Toiyabe National Forest, NV 
(Jun 25th - Jul 1st, 2017) 

 

"The passion and dedication for the preservation of our national treasures, from 
leaders/rangers and participants alike, was inspiring. Every single one of the people I met was a 
pleasure to meet and work with."  

-Heiko Greb, Desolation Wilderness, Eldorado National Forest, CA (Aug 12th - 19th, 2017) 

"These trips are one of the best things I’ve ever done in my life. I’ve met amazing people, been 
able to give back by participating in work that I feel good about, and was able to experience 
beautiful country all tied up into one epic experience! I can’t recommend Wilderness Volunteers 
enough!"  

-Sara Baugh, Grand Gulch-Cedar Mesa Plateau, UT (Oct 1st - 7th, 2017)  



 
Partners 

The work of Wilderness Volunteers in 2017 was made possible by generous financial support 
from: 

 

Supporters 

All donations to Wilderness Volunteers are greatly appreciated and help the program to 
function. Program fees roughly cover half of the cost per person, so individual support is 
critical. 

$500+ 
Asset Planning 
Services 

Curt Mobley 

David Bennett 

Dodd Cosgrove 

Fidelity  

Paul Whiting 
 

$250+ 
Edward Belove 

John Leonard 

Ruth Rosenstein 

Bank of America - 
Charitable 
Foundation 

Study.com 

Bob Ludlum 

Janis Emanuel 

Peter Bergstrom 

Steve Breitbach 

Salesforce 
Foundation 

Jan Lochner 

Freda Sherburne 

TRUIST 

Charles Phy 
 

$100+ 
Ally Matching 

Andrew Frank 

Anne Ashford 

Belkis Finalet 

Bill Orben 

Cathy Hulick 

Christine Gericke 

Colin McKenna 

Dan Nelson 

Dave Barger 

Diana Stallard 

Doug Michel 

Dudley McIlhenny 

Elaine Saunders 

Felix Braendel 

Geoff Hardies 

Gerry Chambers 

Jim German 

Joan Furlong 

Joe Maglaty 

John Glade 

Kelly Dehner 

Linda Altenhofen 

Mark Milewicz 

Mark Viglianco 

Nancy Corn 

Neal Allbee 

Paul Kehrer 

Randy Sweeting 

Robert Coover 

Rose Bundy Hansen 

Ruth Sarvis 

Stephen Graner 

Terry Hardie 

Warren Rawson 

William Arbour 

NGM Charitable 
Foundation 

Caroline Williams 

Alex & Hank 
Pensinger 

YourCause Standard 
Insurance 

Richard Devine 

Sue Blish 

Bill Goolsby 

Jamin Heady-Smith 

Leslie Howard 

Nancy Kaiser 

Richard Johnson 

Steve Senna 

UBS Financial Services 

Henry Whiteside 

$10+ 

Dyanne Foster 

Kaye Moore 

Barbara Moran 

Carolyn Calomeni 

Susan Ames 

Dany Burgess 

Stephen Parks 

Greta Van Ert 

Michael Hahn 

Randall Smith 

Thomas Rice 

Tor Magnar Kvanali 

Beth Pacheco 

Lisa Turner 



 
Amazon Smiles 

Jenna Jarrett 

Melanie Florence 

Mesa United Way 
 

$50+ 
Alex Zubelewicz 

Allen Crawford 

Amber Denaple 

Andy Douglas 

Anne Bittner 

Barbara Basmadjian 

Bill Sheppard 

Bob Andrews 

Bob Reynolds 

Brandy Hugo 

Bruce Milhans 

Catherine Jelencovich 

Charles Ramsay 

Chris Stockdale 

Dave Pacheco 

David Gonzales 

David Lehr 

David Peters 

David Zurheide 

Denise Baird 

Dennis Grzezinski 

Donald Kirkwood 

Dori Barbeau 

Edmund Jones 

Elaine Gorman 

Ernest Bjork 

Faith Strailey 

Frances Kittrell 

Linda Zarzana 

Linda Taipale 

Lou Newberger 

Lynn Rountree 

Maggie Anderson 

Maggie Chesnutt 

Maidie Kenney 

Maria Ovalles 

Marian Holton-
Manuel 

Mark Seebach 

Marla Tillotson 

Martha Collins 

Martha Lund 

Marti Heyman 

Mary Sanders 

Michal Bowen 

Michele Burkett 

Mike Leonard 

Nina Sullivan 

Norman Kittrell 

Patricia Olsson 

Patrick de Freitas 

Patty Souza 

Patty Ware 

Peggy Houghtaling 

Piers Strailey 

Ponraj Chinnadurai 

Ramsey Bentley 

Randy Goode 

Gail Johnson 

Gary Pedigo 

Gerald Nelson 

Helen Stroebel 

Janice Beers 

Jay Bartel 

Jean Acheson 

Jeanne Masterson 

Jeff Hawkins 

Jerry Fish 

Jocelyn Rivera 

John Danek 

John Nuffer 

Jonathan Lindgren 

Joseph Fabiny 

Karen Huntzinger 

Karen Pedigo 

Kathleen Ripp 

Kathleen Worley 

Ken Smith 

Kenny Bowman 

Kim Lenti 

Kris Moore 

Kristin Bergstrom 

Kristin Biery 

Leah Taylor 

Lee Masterson 

Lee Spencer 

Linda Gonzales 

Rick Brickley 

Robert Hashioka 

Robert Jurkowski 

Robert Wolf 

Roger Berrier 

Roger Schatzlein 

Sara Baugh 

Scott Sparks 

Sonny Viggiano 

Srinivas Seeram 

Stephanie Plants 

Steve Rauh 

Steve Stallard 

Steven Biery 

Stewart Pravda 

Suzanne Brazil 

Terese Pierskalla 

Teri Lund 

Tom Williams 

Jeffrey Janus 

Julie d'Ablaing 

Kelly Randall 

Linda Bjork 

Merck Foundation 

Kathryn Netter 

Advanced Group 
 

$10+ 
Dyanne Foster 

Kaye Moore 

Barbara Moran 

Carolyn Calomeni 

Susan Ames 

Dany Burgess 

Stephen Parks 

Greta Van Ert 

Michael Hahn 

Randall Smith 

Thomas Rice 

Tor Magnar Kvanali 

Beth Pacheco 

Lisa Turner 

Amazon Smiles 

Jenna Jarrett 

Melanie Florence 

Mesa United Way

 



 
2017 Photo Contest 

Many thanks to all who entered the 2016 Photo Contest! With more than 100 entries, picking 
winners was extremely difficult. Thank you also to our generous sponsors: 

 

 

 

Best Photo: 

The grand prize winner for best photo 
is Eric Mak.  

Eric took this epic photo of Denali on 
the Denali National Park service 
project in Alaska. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Landscape: 

The Landscape photo winner is 
Randy Meier.  

 

Randy took this photo of the 
Minarets on the Purple Lakes 
service project in the John Muir 
Wilderness, Inyo National 
Forest, California. 

 



 
 

 

Wildlife: 

The Wildlife photo winner is Dave Rice.  

 

Dave took this photo of a Bald Eagle in the 
rain on the Kenai National Wildlife Refuge 
service project in Alaska. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Hard At Work: 

The Hard at Work photo winner is Laurel 
Casjens.  

Laurel took this photo of volunteers 
doing trail work on the Maroon Bells-
Snowmass Wilderness service project in 
Colorado’s White River National Forest.  

 

 

 

 



 
On The Trail: 

The On The Trail photo 
winner is Danielle Alling.  

 

Danielle took this photo of 
the hike in on the Escalante 
River service project in the 
Glen Canyon National 
Recreation Area, Utah. 

 

 

Wilderness Volunteers Intern 

In 2017 we brought our first summer intern on board! Kevin Graves had the opportunity to 
work on 3 volunteer projects to learn more about public land stewardship, non-profit work, and 
to connect with numerous public lands. Kevin completed a summer blog series about his 
adventures that was published on the WV website. Thank you Kevin! 

 

 

 

 
 



 
Victor Nathan Siwa Memorial Scholarship 

2017 marked our second year of an impactful scholarship fund to promote youth involvement 
in volunteer service. The Victor Nathan Siwa Memorial Scholarship helps young men and 
women get into the wilderness and give something back to our nation’s public lands in memory 
of Victor Nathan Siwa. 

 

 

  



 
Some of Our Fantastic Volunteers 

                   

 

 

20th Anniversary of Giving Something Back 

Wilderness Volunteers is a 501(c)(3) nonprofit created in 1997 
by John Sherman, Deborah Northcutt and Vince White-Petteruti 
to organize and promote volunteer service to America's wild 
lands. We've partnered with public land agencies across the 
United States, including the US Forest Service, the National Park 
Service, the Bureau of Land Management, and the US Fish and 
Wildlife Service.  

Over the course of our 20 years we've contributed more than 
303,000 total hours of volunteer labor on more than 850 service 
projects; providing labor worth more than $7 million to our 
public lands.   



 
 

Our Public Lands 

 

 

 



 
 


